
Irrigation May Solve 
Okeechobee Pollution 
by MARY McLACHLIN 
Palm Beach Post Staff Writer 

WEST Palm Beach — The city of 
Okeechobee needs to get rid of 
some water. That way, it can get 

out of the hot water it's in with a couple of 
state agencies. 

If the city can find one-big landowner 
or several smaller ones willing to take 
some treated water from the ditch around 
its sewage treatment spray field, it can 
stop trying to dump the water into Taylor 
Creek through an illegal culvert. That 
agreement was reached Thursday during 
a meeting at the state Department of 
Environmental Regulation district office 
here. 

Taylor Creek, a tributary of Lake 
Okeechobee, is a main target of the state's 
push to cut pollution in the lake, the 

Kissimmee River and the Everglades. 

DER and the South Florida Water 
Management District say water in the 
ditch is a lot cleaner than the manure-
laden water in the creek because the 
treated sewage loses much of the nitrogen, 
phosphorus and bacteria it carries as it 
seeps through the ground. But they say all 
sources of pollution must be reduced, and 
the city either has to stop using the pipe or 
apply for a permit — with the understand-
ing that it won't be easy to get. 

"The less water that goes in there, the 
less comes out the other end into the 
lake," Scott Benyon, DER district super-
visor, said. 

Piping the water to citrus groves, cattle 
ranches and croplands would have a 

bonus, agency officials said Thursday — 
the plan would be viewed as reuse of 
wastewater, meaning the district would 
have no regulatory power over it, and 
DER would put few restrictions on its 
use. 

The agencies called Okeechobee on the 
carpet when it asked, for the second time 
in a year, to unplug the 15-inch culvert 
into Taylor Creek and let some water out 
of the ditch around the 310-acre spray 
field site north of town. 

Okeechobee Public Utilities Director 
L.C. Fortner said the city will contact 
landowners and try to work out agree-
ments to deliver irrigation water to them. 
One prospect cited was the Williamson 
Cattle Co., which has several thousand 
acres close to the spray field. • 
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Control boxes 
for turf 
irrigation 
systems 
Plymouth irrigation boxes are made of a strong, tough 
thermoplastic material especially suitable for underground 
use. They're lighter in weight, easier to handle and less 
brittle than cast iron or concrete boxes. And, the covers 
feature molded-in green color to blend-in-with rather 
than stick-out-of your turf. Rectangular boxes have snap 
locking covers; 10" round boxes have twist lock covers; 
and 6" round boxes have snap fitting covers. All boxes 
nest for simplified storage. AMETEK, 
Plymouth Products Division, 502 Indiana 
Avenue, Sheboygan, Wl 53081, 
Phone: 414-457-9435, FAX: 414-457-6652. 

AMETEK 
PLYMOUTH PRODUCTS DIVISION 

7%" 
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Boxes stocked in Tampa 
for immediate delivery 
throughout Florida. 

REPRESENTED IN FLORIDA BY: 
RICHARD DUNN 
R&D ASSOCIATES 
502 N.W. 7th Street 
Delray Beach, FL 33444 
(305) 278-5271 
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• Dependable flow sensing, metering and injection systems. 

• Proven nutritional programs. 
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Native Plants Provide Landscape 
for Wildlife 
by JOE SCHAEFER 
IFAS Urban Wildlife Extension Specialist 

WHILE you are deciding how to 
create the best beauty and 
balance with your plantings 

this spring, don't forget to add a little 
flavor for the butterflies, birds and other 
wild neighbors that you enjoy. You can 
make your yard a popular dining and 
nesting place by selecting trees, shrubs, 
and flowers that wildlife naturally use for 
food and shelter. 

Joe Schaefer, urban wildlife specialist 
at the University of Florida's Institute of 
Food and Agricultural Sciences, said, 
"Florida's native animals have evolved in 
habitats with native plants. If you recreate 
a portion of these natural areas, wildlife 
will use it more than if you provide some-
thing unfamiliar and of little benefit to 

them," Schaefer said. "Try to blend in 
your yard with its natural surroundings. 
Take a look at your neighborhood and 
see how it compares with a natural area 
nearby. Is the number and distribution of 
pines or oaks similar? If so, concentrate 
on providing other plants which occur in 
the natural area but are lacking in your 
neighborhood. And arrange them in 
clumps or as single specimens according 
to the way they are spaced in the wild." 

Schaefer said native plants have few 
problems with local insects, diseases and 
temperatures, so growing these species 
usually requires little care so long as they 
are matched to your soil and light 
conditions. 

"You don't have to create a jungle," said 
the IFAS professor. A well manicured 
lawn can still be a welcome mat for wild-
life visitors that will provide hours of enter-
tainment. Most yards attractive to native 
animals also are appealing to people." 

Schaefer said, "These environments 
stimulate our creativity and imagination. 
For example, children playing on a swing 
set are limited in what they can do. But 
there are countless adventures and dis-
coveries in a yard full of wildlife nesting 
and feeding opportunities." 

For details, he recommends "Planting a 
Refuge for Wildlife," free from your local 
county IFAS Extension or Game and 
Fresh Water Fish Commission offices. • 

1-800-432-2214 
407-746-0667 

Distributors for 
Howard Fertilizers 

QUALITY FERTILIZERS & CHEMICALS 
FOR THE TURF INDUSTRY 

P.O. Box 8081 
Jupiter, Florida 33468 

CHEMICAL C0.9 INC. 
P.O. BOX 18101 

TAMPA, FLA. 33679 

CALL COLLECT 813-839-3363 



Anaheim in 89 
by IRENE JONES Florida Green Staff 

Laguna Beach 

THE 60th Anniversary GCSAA 
International Golf Course Con-
ference and Show is all set to 

shine in Southern California, February 6 
-February 13, 1989. 

The Conference and Show 

Dan (Golf Course Superintendent for 
24 years, Editor & Publisher of The Flor-
ida Green for 13 years, and my husband 
for 32 years) and I will attend this largest 
international event in The Golf Course 
Industry. Dan is looking forward to, 
among many other events, participating 
in a seminar regarding Employee Train-
ing on Wednesday, February 9, and yours 
truly is looking forward to participating in 
a whale watching excursion off Newport 
Beach on Sunday, February 12th. 

We plan to get maximum benefit from 
this conference, first, for The Banyan Golf 
Club, West Palm Beach, Florida, where 
Dan is the Golf Course Superintendent/ 
Manager and second for our own per-
sonal enrichment. 

Educational seminars are for us the 
central part of every convention. Leading 
experts from all over the world teach on 
the newest and latest turf technology, as 
well as the tried and true procedures. Sub-
jects will range from Basic Principles of 
Turfgrass Management to Effective Busi-
ness Writing. 

A sampling of this year's 2 day seminars 
held on Monday and Tuesday, February 
6 and 7,* include: 

Introduction to Soil Science: this course 
covers basic soil properties and their 
application to golf course management. 
The instructor will be Steve J. Thien, 
Ph.D., Professor of Soil Science, Kansas 
State University. 

Golf Course Design Principles: This 
seminar is the basic familiarization course 
for the art form of golf course architec-
ture. The instructor will be Geoffrey S. 
Cornish, Golf Course Architect, Cornish 
and Silva, Inc. 

Managerial Productivity, the instruc-
tor, Gerry Sweda, Regional Sales Man-
ager, O.lVl. Scott & Sons, a former Golf 
Course Superintendent, will teach on how 
to identify and solve subordinate prob-
lems when they are in the "minor" stages. 
He will present management tools to 
enhance participants' understanding of 
managing people. 

Plant Nutrition and Fertilizers: An 
overview of the soil and plant factors that 
influence turfgrass nutrition will be pres-
ented. This "brush-up" course helps par-
ticipants evaluate fertilizer programs 
based on scientific knowledge of the soil, 
the plant and fertilizer carriers. Instructor 
will he Paul E. Rieke, Ph.D., Professor of 

Turfgrass Management, Michigan State 
University. 

The Opening Session will begin on 
Thursday, February 9th, at 5:15 p.m. at 
the Anaheim Marriott Hotel, located 
directly across the street from both the 
Convention Center and the Anaheim Hil-
ton and Towers. The Key Note speaker 
will be delivered with the captivating 
humor and wit of Bob Drum. The 70 year 
old former sports writer has co-authored 
three books with Arnold Palmer and has 
consulted for golf tournaments through-
out the United States. One of the favorite 
personalities among his fellow sports wri-

Bob Drum 



Mission San Juan Capistrano 

ters, he has delivered humorous "key-
notes" at sports banquets nationwide. In 
Anaheim, he will deliver the keynote ad-
dress. Conference week will officially begin 
with this Opening Session. Immediately 
following this event there will be a recep-
tion, also held at the Marriott. 

A creative Spouse Program is sched-
uled for Anaheim, from Friday, Febru-
ary 10 - Monday, February 13. The center 
will open at 8:00 a.m. each day and close 
at 5:00 p.m. New features this year are the 
addition of optional activities within the 

program (primarily to entertain children) 
and seminar offerings as an option to 
tours. All Spouse Program activities will 
take place in or originate from the Ana-
heim Hilton. 

Friday, February 10: 8 a.m. Activity 
Center opens. Refreshments available. 
Southern California orientation film. Sam-
ple the hospitality of Southern California 
in 15 minute filmed attractions and sites 
for which the area is known. 

On Friday you may choose between a 

seminar: "The Power of Humor" which 
will show one how to relieve physical and 
mental stress, to motivate yourself and 
others, to polish your image, to improve 
your memory, to deal with difficult people 
and to communicate better and most sig-
nificantly, to have more fun in life! Dr. 
Virginia Tooper, a former university facul-
ty member who gave up the serious stuff 
nine years ago now devotes her energy to 
the positive uses of humor on and off the 
job. 

Or you may choose to enjoy a behind 
the scenes tour of a real working movie 
studio at Universal Studios. The guided 
tram tour confronts King Kong, survives 
a laser attack in the Battleship Gallactica 
and experiences the special effects of a 
flash flood and glacial avalanche. Lunch 
at Fung Lum's overlooking the San Fer-
nando Valley is included. Then back to 
Universal^ Entertainment Center to see 
shows and exhibits creating a spectacular 
live-action happening. 

Saturday, February 11 will offer the 
following tours: Newport Beach Cruise / 
Lido Shopping; San Juan Capistrano / 
Laguna Beach; Spruce Goose / Queen 
Mary; Lawry's Center / Huntington Mu-
seum; or the Seminar: "The Superinten-

Wherever golf is played 
Those who believe in quality make our fine course accessories 

the supreme courtesy a club can offer its players. 

Call today for our all new 1988 Catalog 
showing the entire Par Aide line 

of tee and green accessories. 
612/646-7368 

Classic Quality from Tee to Green 
Par Aide Products Co. • 296 N. Pascal Street • St. Paul, MN 55104 



You're on a mission that could 
decide the fate of your golf course. 
A mission against your toughest 
weeds: goosegrass, crabgrass, sand-
bur and many other broadleaf weeds. 

That's why you need a pre-
emergence herbicide as powerful as 
Surflan. It puts an end to weeds 
before they start. 

It's a challenge a lot of other 
herbicides run away from. But not 
Surflan. It stays put and waits. Three 
weeks if need be, without water. 
Then it won't wash out, even in heavy 

rainfall. And once activated, it forms 
a solid control zone that lasts up to 
20 weeks. 

So be in control this year. Take 
Surflan to the far reaches of your golf 
course and end the threat of problem 
weeds. See your Elanco distributor. 
Or call toll-free: 1-800-352-6776. 

Elanco Products Company 
A Division of Eli Lilly and Company 
Lilly Corporate Center 
Dept. E-455, Indianapolis, IN 46285, U.S.A. 
Surflan® — (oryzalin, Elanco) 

Surflan. 
Its 20-week mission: 

seek out problem weeds 
and prevent their germination. 



Rosie Grier 

dent's Wife: Life Issues." 

Two Major Speaker Sessions will be 
held on Sunday morning. 

You will have to make a choice on 
Sunday, February 12, 9 a.m. - 11:30 a.m. 
between two Major Speaker Sessions. 
Roger Dawson, one of the country's lead-
ing experts in the art of negotiation will be 
speaking on the topic "You Can Get Any-
thing You Want, But You Have to Do 
More Than Ask." And Harvey Selver-
ston, considered to be one of the most 
experienced and respected stress man-
agement trainers in the nation, will deal 
with real issues professionals face every 
hour and every day, at work and at home 
in his session, "Coping Skills with the 
Wizard of Stress." 

Fashion Show, Host Chapter wives 
have organized a special treat for todav. 
Two separate fashion shows will be pres-
ented, one demonstrating the "unit cloth-
ing" one-size-fits-all, mix-and-match. The 
other one features the Moroccan-styled, 
layered "Laise Adzer" look. Shows start 
at 1:30 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. 

Optional Activities (Sunday Only). 

8:00 a.m. - noon: Whale Watching 
Cruise. Observe the annual migration of 
the California Gray Whale - and if you're 
lucky, schools of dolphins will entertain 
during 2 1/ 2 hours at sea. 

I have been looking forward to taking 
this cruise for some time now. Seeing 
these huge gentle creatures up close will be 
special. I grew up on an island and I have 
always loved the sea and its creatures. For 
me there is serenity found in the swirling 
motion and sound of the sea. 

Monday, February 13, Bargain Shop-
in the Garment District. 

Motorcoach transportation will be pro-
vided for a "no frills" shopping excursion 
to the Los Angeles garment district. Guides 
will hand out maps of the area and "inside 
information" on wholesale clothing and 

jewelry showrooms, jobbers and manu-
facturers. Expect 30 to 75 percent off 
retail prices — this will be discount 
shopping at its best! Lunch is on your own. 

And with this giant shopping spree the 
Spouse Program 1989 will close. 

Thursday, February 8 and 9 there will 
be a 2 day seminar beginning at 8 a.m. and 
ending at 5 p.m. which will be of interest 
to persons who have an interest in writing 
for golf publications. The seminar is called, 
"Not Necessarily for Newsletter Editors" 
and is designed for those with expertise 
and knowledge they would like to share 
with the golf world. This course teaches 
how to select an appropriate idea, organ-
ize and write a proposal and then submit it 
to an editor. Techniques on writing and 
editing for GCSAA chapter newsletters 
are included. Students should bring one 
to thi^e solid ideas for articles and enough 
information to work on them in class, 
along with publications the articles would 
be suitable for. The instructor is Andrea 
Warren, Free-lance Writer. This one 
sounds like a fun course with hands on 
writing experience. We would encourage 
those interested in seeing some of their 
ideas in print to come and learn how. 

Working with The Florida Green over 
all these past years Dan and I have been 
amazed at how the publication has grown. 
Just thirteen years ago we started working 
with a sixteen page black and white flyer. 
Dan has often said, "The Florida Green is 
unique because of our Superintendent/ 
Writers." He gives credit for growth and 
success to the Superintendents who have 
shared their knowledge of the golf course 
industry with others in their field. The 
Florida Green speaks the language of the 
Florida Golf Course Superintendent be-
cause of our Florida Superintendent/ 
Writers. 

Certification Activities. 

A course offering Certification Exami-
nation Study Guidelines will be offered 
for those superintendents beginning prep-
arations to study for the certification 
examination. It will be held on Thursday, 
February 9 from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

A luncheon for all currently Certified 
Superintendents is scheduled for Friday, 
February 10, at 11:30 a.m. Pre-registration 
is required. Tickets will not be available 
the day of the luncheon. 

A Certification Examination will be 
given on Saturday, February 11, begin-
ning promptly at 9:00 a.m. All examinees 
must be approved applicants in the certifi-
cation process. 

Monday, February 13, has been reserved 
only for those wanting to retake any failed 
sections. 

Certification Open Forum: The open 
forum will be held on Sunday, February 
12, from 1:00 to 3:30 p.m. The Certifica-
tion Committee will be present to answer 
questions or discuss concerns. No regis-
tration is required. 

Prayer Breakfast, Sunday, February 
12, 8:00 a.m. 

Rosie Grier will be the guest speaker at 
the 10th annual Prayer Breakfast in 
Anaheim. 

Mr. Grier is known as the "gentle 
giant," a reference taken from the title of 
his autobiography. Professional football, 
acting, public relations and writing are 
just some of his accomplishments. He also 
heads up "Are You Committed?" a non-
profit corporation that he founded for the 
benefit of helping underprivileged young 
people. 

The Prayer Breakfaast will be held at 
the Anaheim Hilton on Sunday, Febru-
ary 12, from 7:30 - 9:00 a.m. We will 
attend the breakfast again this year. Sun-
day can be just another busy day when 
attending a conference; by attending the 
Prayer Breakfast, it gives us a fresh pers-
pective on the most important things in 
life. The positive message together with 
meeting old friends makes this an event 
you won't want to misss. How about invit-
ing a friend to come and hear this extra-
ordinary man? 

Concurrent Educational Sessions: 

Friday, February 10 and Saturday, 
February 11 will offer several 20 minute 
talks by a diverse field of persons. Golf 
Course Superintendents, professors, 
USGA Green Section Directors, U.S. 
Environmental Protection agency, Con-
gressmen, Golf Course Suppliers and Past 
Management companies, will all bring 
valuable information from their special 
fields as it pertains to The Golf Course 
Industry. 

We have been attending these mini ses-
sions for a number of years now and we 
highly recommend you attend the ones of 
interest to you and your club. These ses-
sions can generate ideas which one can 
expand on to benefit your particular golf 
course operation. 

Visit the GCSAA Trade Show, Satur-
day, February 11, 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m., 
Sunday, February 12, 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 
p.m., and Monday, February 13, 9:00 
a.m. - 5:00 p.m. 



Service ball washers faster, easier 

STANDARDS 
NEW EZFI 

Ball washers-
fill, flush, refill 
'em with EZ*FILL 
Pays for itself quickly in convenience, 
time and labor savings. Time is saved 
because you have your self-contained 
water supply right with you. And you 
save detergent with exact pre-mix 
instructions. 

EZ*FILL helps to keep ball washers 
clean and odor-free so they last longer 
and require less costly maintenance. 

Transport in any gas-powered 
truckster or golf cart. 

EZF-156 

EZ*FILL consists of a top quality 20-
gallon molded plastic tank, 6' of heavy-
duty vinyl tubing and a self priming roller 
vane pump. 

EZ*FILL is available from Standard 
Golf Distributors located throughout the 
U.S. and worldwide. 

Full details are in EZ^FILL Bulletin 
EZF-88. Write or phone. Standard Golf 
Company, P.O. Box 68, Cedar Falls, 
Iowa 50613 (319)266-2638. 

STANDARD 
Pro'Lime* 



Dr. Alex Shigo 

American Society of Golf Course Arch-
itects will address The Creative Approach 
to Remodeling on Sunday, February 12. 
• 1:00 Introduction, Pete Dye, ASGCA 

• 1:15 Remodeling for Championship 
Play, Rees Jones, ASGCA 

• 1:45 There's More Than Meets the 
Eye, Arthur Hills, ASGCA 

• 2:15 Dealing with Contractors, Jeff 
Brauer, ASGCA 

• B R E A K 

• 3:00 Working with the Superintend-
ent, Gary Baird, ASGCA 

• 3:30 Remodeling Tees for Women, 
Alice Dye, ASGCA 

• 4:00 Discussion with Speakers 
Symposium, "Tree Biology in Prac-

tice," with Dr. Alex L. Shigo, Sunday, 
February 12,1:00 p.m. - 4:30 p.m. 

This is a new educational opportunity; 
a half-day symposium by noted tree expert 
Dr. Alex L. Shigo. Enrollment is limited 
and advance registration is required. 

This symposium will deal with practical 
applications of the most current know-
ledge of the biology and care of trees. Dr. 
Shigo's philosophy deals with what keeps 
a tree healthy rather than what makes a 
tree sick. 

Getting It All Together For Another 
Golf Boom, will be the theme for The 
United States Golf Association Green 
Section Program beginning Monday, Feb-
ruary at 8:00 a.m. 

Twenty-one speakers will bring the 
latest turf information, in short talks, as it 
pertains to golf course operations. John 
Foy, Southeast Agronomist from Hobe 
Sound, FL will be on the program at 8:10 

a.m., speaking on "Turf Tips of i988 -Part 
1." 

Closing remarks will be given by F. 
Morgan Taylor, Jr., USGA Executive 
Committee, Hobe Sound, Florida, at 
11:45 a.m. 

Monday, February 13, the last day of 
the conference will end with the Annual 
Banquet held at 7:00 p.m., Anaheim Hil-
ton & Towers. 

A highlight of the banquet is presenta-
tion of the prestigious Old Tom Morris 
Award. 

This award is presented to an individ-
ual who, through a continuing selfless 
commitment to golf, has helped to further 
the game with the same dedication and 
inspiration demonstrated by Old Tom 
Morris. 

One of golfs first greats, Old Tom 
Morris was a greenkeeper, golf profes-
sional, club and ball maker, golf course 
architect and accomplished player who 
won four British Open championships 
between 1861 and 1867. At the Royal and 
Ancient, St. Andrews, Scotland, Old Tom 
gained worldwide fame, boosting the pop-
ularity of golf throughout the British Isles 
and in many other parts of the world. 

This year's winner, Juan 'Chi-Chi' Rid-
riguez is highly admired by golf fans 
throughout the world for his golfing skills, 
wit, humor and off-the-course charitable 
deeds. 

Chi-Chi aspired to become the first 
professional golfer from Puerto Rico. He 
became a caddy at age seven and taught 
himself the game. Rodriguez joined the 
PGA Tour in 1960. He won eight tour-
naments and earned more than a million 
dollars. 

Since joining the Senior Tour in 1985, 
his career has flourished. Second only to 
Arnold Palmer in gallery draw, Rodri-
guez has captivated the fans not only with 
his personality but also with his consistent 
performances on the course. 

His off-course activities can also be 
considered "superstar" in nature. The 
Chi-Chi Rodriguez Youth Foundation in 
Clearwater, Florida has received national 
acclaim for its work with underprivileged 
and abused children. "My greatest victory 
is when one of my kids gets a college 
degree," Rodriguez says. "Golf is only a 
means by which to help others." 

"I measure a man not by the length of 
his car," says Chi-Chi, "but by the size of 

his heart." 
Chi-Chi Rodriguez joins Arnold Pal-

mer, Bob Hope, Gerald Ford, Patty Berg, 
Robert Trent Jones, Sr., and Gene Sara-
zen as recipients of the coveted honor. 

Dan worked with Chi-Chi from 1970-
75 in Dorado Beach, Puerto. Dan was 
Golf Course Superintendent for Dorado 
Beach and Cerromar Beach Hotels and 
Chi-Chi was the FJead Golf Professional. 
Our families lived next door to each other, 
our girls played together and so we know 
first hand that this prestigious award is 
rightly given for Chi-Chi's praiseworthy 
performance as a Golf Professional over 
these past many years. 

Banquet Entertaiment: Following din-
ner and the banquet awards ceremony, 
Bobby Vinton — one of America's top 
cabaret performers, will entertain you 
with his impressive list of hits which have 
sold over 50 million records. Immediately 
following the show will be dancing to the 
Jeff Enloe Orchestra. 

With this years conference at a close, 
we can now begin to look towards The 
61st International Golf Course Confer-
ence and Show, to be held in our own 
great, green golfing state of Florida. 

This years conference was held in Ana-
heim, California, Orange County, the 
home of Disneyland. Next years confer-
ence will be held in Orlando, Florida, 
Orange County, the home of Disney-
world. Both cities are sunny, vacation 
lands, and both cities are home to the best 
known mouse in the world. 

Plans are already under way in Florida 
to make the 61st International GCSAA 
Conference and Show an exciting event as 
the golf course industry heads into the 
1990's. • 

Chi-Chi Rodriguez 
Photograph by: Philip Saltonsta/l/ Onyx. 


